
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Deacon/Parish Administrator: 
 Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Director of Campus Ministry &  
Adult Formation: 
 Nancy Goodman                   441-4907 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  

 
 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      

 Stephanie Glen                       441-4640 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Cindy Hulst, LSW 
 218-281-7895 

Happy 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time,                          September 10, 2017 
 

Our second reading this weekend from St. Paul's letter to the Romans talks 
about the importance of love in the world.  God's commandments which deal 
with our relationships with others are summed up in this saying, "You shall 
love your neighbor as yourself."  Love does no evil to the neighbor.  What a 
beautiful city, state, country and world we could have if everyone lived up to 
this simple statement.  The whole world could be like the Garden of Eden. 
 
Saint Paul proposed to the Romans that if they truly loved their neighbor as 
themselves there would be no murder, theft, adultery, or even coveting.  That 
all could live in peace and harmony.  May each of us strive to live in this way 
and pray that our neighbors do the same. 
 
In the Gospel for today from Matthew, Jesus is teaching his disciples how to 
carefully handle the situation when a neighbor does not live in love.  Jesus 
teaches to approach the neighbor with respect.  Go to him one on one and 
share with him how you feel he has wronged you.  If he listens, perhaps 
forgiveness can result and compromise be reached.  Friendship may be formed.  
If no agreement is found we may need to involve backup, such as a couple of 
friends.  If still no resolution is found the next step is to involve the authorities.  
Depending on the situation, this may be church authorities or civil authorities.  
However, we should always be looking for a fair and just solution, not for 
revenge or to hurt the other person. 
 
My prayer for St. Philip's, our parish and school, is that all will know us and 
remember us as a community that lives by the message of the Gospel of Jesus, 
a community of love! 
 
It is a very busy place around here this month as we begin our new school year 
and prepare to start our new year of Faith Formation.  Please remember to keep 
St. Philip's School and Faith Formation programs in your prayers. 
 
God bless, 
From the desk of Deacon Kermit    



Monday, Sept 11 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek 
 

Tuesday, Sept 12 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Bea Schulke    

Wednesday, Sept 13 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Leland Auen 
 

Thursday, Sept 14 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Doug Tacheny 
10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): Special Intentions for 
 VernaMae Lehmann 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)   

Friday, Sept 15 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Don Sweeney 
 

Saturday, Sept 16 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Lillian McCormick    

Sunday, Sept 17 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Jane Senger 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Les & Ginny Lundsten 
11:00 AM Mass: Chris Rutledge 
  6:30 PM Mass: For the People 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of September 11 to 17 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of September 11 to 17 

Monday, Sept 11   
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Tuesday, Sept 12 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Community Ed Girl’s Volleyball (Gym) 
  5:00 PM Folk Group practice (Church) 
  6:00 PM Campus Ministry M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:00 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Sept 13 
  9:40 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Cub Scout Join Us Night (Narthex)        

Thursday, Sept 14 
  7:30 AM Finance Council Mtg. (St. Kateri Rm) 
  3:15 PM Bible Study–Catholicism (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  3:15 PM Community Ed Girl’s Volleyball (Gym) 
  6:00 PM Cemetery Visioning Committee (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Bible Study–The Bible Timeline (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
 

Friday, Sept 15 
  1:30 PM Bible Study–Ephesians (St. Kateri Rm)            

Saturday, Sept 16 
  9:00 AM Marathon for St. Philip’s School (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Sept 17 
  8:35 AM Rosary   
10:15 AM Rosary  

 

Monday, Sept 11 
● Col 1:24-2:3 
● Ps 62:6-7,9 
● Lk 6:6-11 
 

Tuesday, Sept 12 
● Col 2:6-15 
● Ps 145:1-2,8-11 
● Lk 6:12-19 

 

Wednesday, Sept 13 
● Col 3:1-11 
● Ps 145:2-3,10-13 
● Lk 6:20-26 
 

Thursday, Sept 14 
● Nm 21:4b-9 
● Ps 78:1b-2,34-38 
● Phil 2:6-11 

● Jn 3:13-17 

Friday, Sept 15 
● 1 Tm 1:1-2,12-14 
● Ps 16:1-2,5,7-8,11 
● Jn 19:25-27 
 

Saturday, Sept 16 
● 1 Tm 1:15-17 
● Ps 113:1-7 
● Lk 6:43-49 
 

Sunday, Sept 17 
● Sir 27:30-28:7 
● Ps 103:1-4,9-12 
● Rom 14:7-9 
● Mt 18:21-35 



Baptism Preparation Class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on October 15. Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

NEWMAN NEWS 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 

     To Accomplish God’s Work 

PARISH LIFE 

Happy Silver Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Michael & Angela Taviani, 
who are celebrating 25 Years of Marriage on 
September 12th! 

Eucharistic Adoration at St. Charles, Cass Lake 
St. Charles Parish in Cass Lake now has Eucharistic Adoration 
every Thursday evening from 6 to 9 PM. Please come spend some 
time with Jesus. 

Hatched from an egg or part of a family?   
If part of a family, save the evenings of October 23-25 for a  

 parish-wide retreat experience, focused on relationships   
 within the family, led by Dea. Mark Krejci, Ph.D. Young  
 & old, married or single, this is for you! 

Collection for the Church in Latin America 
This weekend is the Collection for the Church in Latin America. 
Please prayerfully consider supporting this collection, which 
strengthens the faith of our brothers and sisters in Latin Amer-
ica and the Caribbean. Your support is bringing the faith to 
those in remote villages who would otherwise not have access 
to church programs and outreach. Share your faith! To learn 
more, please visit www.usccb.org/latin-america. 

Are you a single, young adult?  On campus, off campus, or 
working?  Let's build up the young, single community at St. 
Philip's!  We'll start at 6:00 on Tuesdays, attend Mass, share a 
meal, friendship and conversation.  (We have some Sundays 
activities planned to follow the 11:00 Mass, too!)  The road 
we're on is more enjoyable, better & safer when traveled with 
others.  We were made to be in community with one another,  
to support each other - let's do it!  Questions or need more 
info?  Call Nancy at 218-441-4907 or email,  
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

Attention: Young Families 
Would you be interested in mentoring young adults from BSU, 
NTC & in our community? Undoubtedly your hands are full, but 
think of the potential benefits. You are living the life many of 
these young adults want for themselves in the not-so-far-off 
future.  Maybe they could use your advice & direction; maybe 
you could use some help with the kids or the yard?  The 
possibilities are endless!  Attend mass together - maybe they 
will be just the distraction your little ones needed!  Share meals, 
pray for each other.  Please let me know if you are interested or 
have more ideas!  Please leave a message for Nancy Goodman, 
Director of Campus of Catholic Campus & Young Adult 
Ministries at 218-441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilpsbemidji.org 

The Diocese of Crookston is on social media!  
Get up-to-date info regarding diocesan events and ministries 
on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram by following 
@DioCrookston! 

Single?  Would you like to join in gatherings of other 
singles, rather than couples?  Would you like to visit with 
others who share your road, whether widowed, divorced, 
single; single parent, empty nest, no kids?  Tell your single 
friends!  Let’s get together over pizza on Saturday, September 
16 at 4:00 in the Social Hall to figure out how to navigate this 
course, together!  We can look at possible bible studies, 
volunteer opportunities, and social events.  Your input is 
needed.  If interested, come to the Contra Dance later that 
evening from 7-10 at the Rail River Folk School.  (It’s free, but 
donations are accepted for the musicians & callers.) 

Pro-Life Presentation — All are welcome! 
Minnesota citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) will offer a brief 
pro-life presentation on Saturday, October 7, 11 AM at St. 
Philip’s. You will learn about how to help pregnant women in 
need, Minnesota abortion statistics, efforts to overturn our 
law against assisted suicide, and more. Discover how you can 
make a difference in protecting innocent human life. Enjoy 
lunch prepared by the Knights of Columbus. 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul Need... 
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul has a friend in need of a  
recliner. If you have one that you have replaced and needs a 
new home, please call the Parish Office and we’ll take it off  
your hands. Thank you! 

Your Fall Live Drive on Real Presence Radio is 
coming September 20 - 22. Tune in and call in 
your support for your local Catholic Radio station 
820AM (Bemidji). Thank you for your prayers and support. Call 
1-877-795-0122 or send your gifts to PO Box 13703 Grand 
Forks, ND 58208. 

Cantor/Liturgical Singer Workshops:  
September 15 & 16 with Berta Sabrio (NPM Certified Cantor 
Trainer). Sites: St. Joseph – Fertile and Holy Rosary – Detroit 
Lakes. For informational flyer and registration link, visit http://
www.crookston.org/offices/worshipliturgy/home 

Grandmas Wanted!  If you would like to 
see the young families in our parish thrive 
and enjoy this wonderful faith community, 
won’t you consider giving one hour a 
month to babysit?  Sign up for one to eight 
months!  The young families will meet the 
last Sundays of the month. Childcare is 

needed between 4:30-5:30, so moms & dads can grow 
spiritually & socialize. Families reunite at 5:30 to share a meal 
and you are invited to stay for the meal; 6-6:30 is clean up 
before Mass.  Call Nancy at 441-4907 to volunteer for one 
month or more! 



 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Sept 2 (Pennington)    4:00 p.m.                                142 
Sept 2   5:30 p.m.    287 
Sept 3   7:30 a.m. 203  
Sept 3    9:00 a.m. 389  
Sept 3   11:00 a.m. 292  
Sept 3   6:30 p.m.                                  82                                   

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

FAITH FORMATION 

LOCAL BAZAARS ETC... 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                         $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):        $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                                    $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                            $ 20,513.00
       

Total Actual Contributions, Week #10             $ 23,506.45 
             (Weekend of 9/3/17) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $183,191.12   ~   Current: $199,841.61 

 

St. Ann's Fall Festival. Sunday, Sept. 17, 2017, serving from 
11:30 AM - 1:30 PM. Pork loin dinner, dressing, mashed 
potatoes with gravy, vegetable, buns, homemade pie and 
beverage. $10.00 for Adults, $5.00 for children 6-12 years, 
Preschool children are FREE. Crafts, baked goods, produce, 
cake walk. St. Ann's Catholic Church Hall. Blackduck, MN.  
 

Sacred Heart Church 81st Annual Chicken & Ham Dinner, 
Bazaar, Bake Sale, Silent Auction. Sunday Sept. 17, 2017 
from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM in Wilton, Minnesota.  Prices are: 
Adults (13 and over) $11.00.  Children (ages 6-12) $5.00, 
Children under 5 and under free. 
 

St. Mary’s Annual Fall Bazaar. Sunday, September 24 from 
11:00 AM to 1:30 PM. St. Mary’s Catholic Church in Fosston, 
MN, 725 6th St. NE. Serving turkey dinner with all the 
trimmings. Bake Walk, Fish Pond, Raffle, Country/Candy Store. 
Adults- $10, Children under 12- $5. 

Fall Dinners/Festivals/Bazaars will print in the Sept. 13 issue 
of OND! The listing will remain online the remainder of the 
season at: www.crookston.org/falldinners  

Hey High School Students! We will be going to Devotion 
Paintball on Sunday, October 8 after the 11:00 AM Mass! We 
will make sandwiches and eat lunch together at St. Philip's 
then go to Devotion! Cost is $20.00. Chaperones are much  
appreciated as well. Please let Luke know if you will be attend-
ing, at 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org  

The children/youth in Preschool Sunday School, 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word, Elementary, Middle 
School and High School Faith Formation NEED 
YOU to share Your Faith With Them. Our gift of 
passing on the faith is a blessing to them.  You will 
make a great difference in their lives! We are 
looking for Adults, High School Schoolers (for 
Preschool Sunday School or Children’s Liturgy of 

the Word) and Confirmed High Schoolers (for Preschool 
Sunday School, Children’s Liturgy of the Word, Elementary or 
Middle School Faith Formation) to be Catechists (teachers)/
Small Group Leaders. Not sure if you want to be a Catechist/
Leader we have other ministry volunteer opportunities 
available. Contact Kris Jensen – 441-4944 or Luke Alexander – 
441-4908 for additional information! 

Faith Formation Registration for 2017 – 2018 
Preschool Sunday School and Grades 1 - 11 
 
 

Faith Formation Registration will continue to be 
taken at the Parish Office through September 15.  
Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 or Luke Alexander 
441-4908 for additional information!  

Join others next Saturday, September 16 from 10-11 AM 
 

ST. PHILIP’S PARISH HOUR OF PRAYER 
 

at Planned Parenthood of Bemidji 
2504 Hannah Avenue NW 

 

All ages welcome!  Bring your family…invite a friend. 
Can’t stay the full hour?  Stay for any length of time. 

Questions: call 218-368-9019 
 

“For where 2 or 3 are gathered together in my name,  
there am I in their midst.”   ~Matthew 18:20 

Adaptive Faith Formation. Each child is unique with 
his or her own special talents and abilities.  When a child has 
special needs, it’s even more important to teach to a child’s 
strengths in helping them learn and grow in faith.  We offer 
families Adaptive Finding God – Faith Formation for Children 
in Grades 1-8 with Autism and Special Needs.  Adaptive Find-
ing God provides the tools and guidance to help all children 
participate in their faith.  Adaptive Learning Kits are available 
to help prepare children receive the Sacraments of First Recon-
ciliation, First Eucharist and Confirmation.  Contact Kris Jensen 
for additional information on Adaptive Faith Formation. 

All students grades 9-12 and their parents who are 
registering for Confirmation/High School Faith Formation for 
2017-18, please attend the Parent/Candidate Session on 
Sunday, Sept. 10 at 12:00 PM in the Social Hall or Wednesday, 
Sept. 27 at 6:30 PM in the Social Hall. Contact Luke @ 218-
441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org to rsvp. 

All students grades 9-12 are invited to attend the High School 
Youth Rally on Sunday, October 29 in Detroit Lakes. We will 
meet in the St. Philip’s parking lot and leave at 11:15 AM. Cost 
is $20 per person. Chaperones are needed as well! Contact 
Luke @ 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org for 
more information.  



ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

Save a Marriage.  Are you or someone you know, living 
in the pain of a marriage in trouble? Retrouvaille can help. 
The next program starts Sept. 22, 2017 at Country Inn & Suites 
in St. Cloud, MN.  Call 320-255-5314 or check the website 
www.helpourmarriage.org for more information.  Preregistra-
tion is required.  Space is limited. 

UPCOMING RETREATS AT  
CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER  

621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313  
lpolman@kingshouse.com/763-682-1394, ext. 11  

 

WOMEN’S SILENT MIDWEEK RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!”  
Date: September 26 – 28, 2017  
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $160.00 per person/$100.00 per person 
for students (includes $30.00 deposit to reserve a room)  
 

SERENITY (12-STEP) RETREAT  
Theme: “The Peace Prayer of St. Francis”  
Date: September 29 – October 1, 2017  
Presented by: Dick Rice & Rosemarie Whitehead  
Suggested Offering: $175.00 per person (includes $30.00 
deposit to reserve a room)  
 

HOPE DAY  
Theme: “Dealing with Loss”  
Date: October 5, 2017 ● 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
Presented by: Fr. Lon Konold, OMI & 
Sr. Brenda Rose Szegedy, OSF  
Suggested Offering: $40.00 per person (includes lunch)  
 

WOMEN’S SILENT MIDWEEK RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!”  
Date: October 10 – 12, 2017  
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $160.00 per person/$100.00 per person 
for students (includes $30.00 deposit to reserve a room)  
 

MARRIED COUPLES RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!”  
Date: October 13 – 15, 2017  
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $320.00 per couple (includes $60.00  
per couple deposit to reserve a room)  

Every hero starts somewhere. In comic books, in  
movies, but in real life… Heroes start here. 
 

               Cub Scouts Join Us Night 
                      for Grades 1-5 

 

                   Wednesday, September 13 
                    6 to 7 PM in the  

                   St. Philip’s Social Hall 
 

The first Cub Scout meeting of the year at St. Philip’s will 
be September 21st at 6 PM. Questions? Contact Stacy Ness 
call or text 218-766-7273 or email sdness@paulbunyan.net. 

Poverty’s Systemic Change: Transforming Lives 
 

Join us for a presentation on the causes and effects of poverty 
on individuals, families, and the community. Be a part of the 
solution by participating in small group discussions and begin-
ning the dialogue of things we can do as a community to help 
people transition from poverty to sustainability. 
 

We welcome Jeanne Harper, Vice President of the North Cen-
tral Region of the St. Vincent de Paul Society, as presenter and 
facilitator.  Please participate on Friday, September 29, from 
9:00 to 11:30 AM in the Social Hall at St. Philip’s.  
 

Register by calling the Society of St. Vincent de Paul at 218-
368-6606 or email BemidjiSVdP@gmail.com. 

Ø St. Philip’s School has begun!  We had a great start of the 
year and the students are settling right in. 

 

Ø Our first school Mass was on Wednesday, September 6 at 
8:40.  The 8th graders did a great job as our ministers.  
Please worship with us next week on September 13 at 8:40 
as our 7th graders will be our ministers. 

 

Ø Help Needed!  We are looking for a playground/
lunchroom person for 2 hours each day.  Please contact 
the school if you are interested. 

 

Ø Mark these dates on your September calendars 
   Marathon – Saturday, Sept. 16 at 9:00am 
    Band Night – (gr. 5) Monday, Sept. 18 6:00pm 
   Outward Bound – (gr. 8) Thursday and Friday, Sept.  

  21 & 22 
 

Ø Start accumulating, recording, and submitting your service 
hours. Get pledges for the Marathon. Sell your raffle tickets 
for the Fall Festival. Serve hot lunch. We need you – and 
you need those hours. Write down the hours you have 
completed and drop them off in the school office.  Thanks 
for all of your help! 

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2017-2018. Go to: www.crookston.org and following 
the prompts for Safe Environment. This certification must 
be done annually and BEFORE you volunteer. 

September 9/10 

Soup Labels and Coke Rewards are No Longer! 
 
 

The Campbell Company has discontinued their 
soup label education program so St. Philip’s 
School will no longer be collecting Campbell 
Soup labels, Loaves for Learning UPC’s or Coke 
Rewards (they too have changed their rewards 
program for schools).  We WILL still be collecting printer 
cartridges, Box Tops for Education and pop tabs.  Our Box Top 
program is going very strong and St. Philip’s School benefits 
greatly from this.  Pop tabs are donated to the Ronald McDonald 
House Foundation and are greatly appreciated—FYI, Aana & 
Brandon Freihammer are staying at the Ronald McDonald House 
in Rochester while Abigail is recovering from her heart 
transplant! 



Donations Welcome 
Donate cash, baskets, new items 
and/or completed baskets for the 
Silent Auction and smaller prizes, 
gift certificates and cases of soda for 
BINGO. Please drop-off at the Parish 
Office by Friday, Sept. 15 
 

Suggested items  
(Check boards in the Narthex) 

• Gift Certificates 
• Tickets for sporting events 
• Specialty wine/beer 
• GoPro 
• Sports equipment 
• Tools 
• Music lessons 
• Group paintball outing 
• Family games 

Do you have your act (band, performance, 
etc.) together for the talent show? Please 
tell  Maryhelen Chadwick if you would like 
to be in the program. 
(mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

Volunteer! 
Volunteer online using the sign-up genius 
link at www.stphilipsbemidji.org or on the  
sign-up sheets in the Narthex. 

Taste of Faith 
Fall Festival Update 

 

        With just three weeks until our fun-filled fall event, the  
     excitement is building. The prize bank for the     

            cash raffle is more than $4,350 with many   
                       tickets yet to be sold. Each ticket sold raises the 

potential prize amounts. 
 

                                   We are so happy to see people bringing        
                                         in baskets and basket items (from the       
                                              balloon boards).  We are so grateful          
                                                  for our generous community! 

We also are thankful for donations 
and support we have received from 
individuals and businesses. Just this 
week David and Cassie Liedl of 
Bemidji Culver’s 
offered to 
donate Culver’s 
custard and 
fixings for the 
frozen treat 
station. YUM!   



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of September 16/17 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Sept 16 . 5:30 PM 

 

Twenty-fourth Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 

Sept 17 . 7:30 AM 
 

Twenty-fourth Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 

Sept 17 . 9:00 AM 
 

Twenty-fourth Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 

Sept 17 . 11:00 AM 
 

Twenty-fourth Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 

Sept 17 . 6:30 PM 
 

Twenty-fourth Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Jennifer Leisenheimer Joe Bofferding Maryhelen Chadwick HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Joe Czapiewski 
Peggy Neumann 

Pam Murray 
Sue Bruns  
  (sub req.) 

Nancy Goodman   
  (sub req.) 
Kevin Erpelding 

Ernie Rall 
Melanie Richards 

Phil Hodapp 
Nancy Goodman 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Judy Stai HELP NEEDED Marcia Fivizzani Marilynne Hodapp 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Taylor Hanevold 
Adair Wizner 
Helen Bartlett 

Emily Dondelinger 
Jack McCrady 
Ephram Boucher 

Sophia Morin 
Gabriel Morin 
Evelyn Cordts 

Fisher Ganske 
Kardelen Hanson 
Lily Larson 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN Connie Aagard Walter Schuiling Ed Daigle Kathy Pfann HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
HELP NEEDED 
Cyndy Scanlan 
Eileen Gothman 
Laura Schwindt 
Alice Thompson 
HELP NEEDED 

Pat Gavin 
Dan Shea 
Susan Dondelinger 
David Narlock 
Joyce Berg 
HELP NEEDED 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 

Stephen Steele 
Theresa Steele 
Jared May 
Nicole Kieson 
Rachelle Hayes 
Kirsten May 
Sarah Martinka 
Ashlea McMartin 
Amy Bofferding 

Rita Lauderbaugh 
HELP NEEDED 
Sarah Glen 
Mary Herried 
Susie Balstad 
Luke Alexander  
  (sub req.) 
Marcia Larson 
Yvonne Solheim 
HELP NEEDED 

Marilynne Hodapp 
Nancy Goodman 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

DuWayne Schwindt 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Chris Hanevold 
Glenn Aagard 

Jim Gavin 
Gary Bruns 
Bob Murray 
HELP NEEDED 

Del Hager 
HELP NEEDED 
Norm Ricard 
Paul Nistler 

Don Pohl 
Hank Imsande 
Mike Doty 
HELP NEEDED 

Phil Hodapp 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY /
FELLOWSHIP 

  Jim Gavin 
Pat Gavin 

Eleanor Morin 
Sharon Zarrett 
Pat Schnell 
Alice LaCoursiere 

Maureen Holmstrom 
Neal Holmstrom 
Marcia Larson 
Gail Haubrich 

  

GREETER Bernie Schwindt 
Tom Thompson 

Pete Kucera 
Sandy Kucera 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Mary Kinsella 
Wanda Doty 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED Angel Krigbaum Jan Hager Rita Lauderbaugh   








